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Dear Friends and Supporters,

2024 flew by and as we close the chapter on another year,
we are excited to share with you the smiles, laughs and fun
times that were shared here at The Barn.   

Each year we continue to strengthen our programs and
services to meet the changing needs of our community and
provide a safe and supportive environment in which our
children and families thrive. Our animal-assisted and nature
based programming provides children with experiences they
never thought possible.  The Barn is a place where children
can just be children.  They gain confidence, socialization
skills and find lasting friendships.  

There is something truly magical about The Barn, that simply
cannot be explained.  Our furry friends warm our hearts
through their unconditional love for the children we serve.
Our amazing staff share compassion and love every day.  It is
a place where you just can’t help but smile!

We have a strong supportive community and are continually
working to expand our reach to serve more children and
families each year. We welcome new campers, schools and
children to our programs in the hopes of enriching their lives
and bringing joy.

With gratitude and appreciation,

Erica Kilpatrick-Galbreath
Board President
The Barn at Spring Brook Farm

A  W O R D
F R O M  T H E  B O A R D  P R E S I D E N T
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None of this would be possible without the generous support of our donors, volunteers, staff, and
partners. Your contributions have helped us to create a world where children with disabilities are
celebrated for their abilities and not limited by their challenges.  Thank you for your support and
friendship. We value each and every person that has contributed towards making this organization a
success. We look forward to another year of empowering children with disabilities to reach their full
potential.



The Barn at Spring Brook Farm was developed from a
passion project of founder Mary Beth Drobish, the
former owner of the 17.5-acre West Chester, PA farm
property on which The Barn resides. She felt called to
combine her love of children with her passion for farm
animals and sought to develop an environment where
the two could co-exist in a healing way. She believed
that children who are differently-abled would benefit
physically, psychologically, cognitively, and
developmentally from interactions with specially-
selected, kid-sized farm animals—opportunities for
learning not provided in a traditional education setting. 

In 2005, The Barn was incorporated as a 501(c) (3)
organization, and shortly thereafter, welcomed
children with disabilities through its doors and into its
lush fields and gardens. Through our mission to enrich
the developmental skills and lives of children with
disabilities through animal-assisted activities and
nature-based experiences, we have substantiated
Mary Beth’s belief in the valuable and measurably
beneficial connection between animals, nature, and
children.

As of 2021, we have new stewards of the farm on which
The Barn is situated. Lynne and Tom Swartz purchased
the property and have been wonderful supporters of
our mission. 

A B O U T  T H E  B A R N

"This place is awesome!” ~Akhilesh

“I Love It!” ~ Cam

“Wish we had more Barn time!”

Mission Statement: To enrich the
developmental skills and lives of children
with disabilities and their families through
animal-assisted and natured-based
experiences. 

Vision Statement: The Barn strives to be
the leading regional organization and
resource committed to providing children
with disabilities and their families with
nurturing and interactive, animal and
nature-based experiences that bring joy
and inspire them to pursue their best lives. 
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2024 Participant reviews



OUR PROGRAMS 

The Barn accomplishes its mission through several
programs: Camp Geronimo, Individual Programs,
Educational Field Trips, Socialization Events, Life
Skills/Community Services, and our Professional
Clinical Assoc Program (PCAP). Our programs and
reputation attract experienced, dedicated volunteers
who, along with staff, provide outstanding one-to-one
child/volunteer support to assure each child gets the
attention needed.

The Barn’s Outdoor Learning Center includes sensory
gardens, raised beds for growing vegetables, a
musical soundscape, and mud kitchens. Farm animals
like miniature Sicilian donkeys and Nubian goats are
especially suited for these young learners. The bonds
between the animals, nature, and children are
extraordinarily empowering and life-enriching. Not
only do children at The Barn gain access to types of
experiential learning often limited to traditional
learners, but they also discover what it’s like to be in a
caretaker role. This builds invaluable skills for future
life success. We believe it’s an element that sets our
program apart.

Each child grows during their time at The Barn.
Amazing achievements are seen by families.  These
include but are not limited to identifying the feelings
of adults, children, and animals based on body
language/expressions; exhibiting positive social
interactions with another child; demonstrating socially
appropriate behaviors; making requests using full
sentences; following multi-step directions; and
engaging in "messy" activities without becoming
upset.

Socialization Events: four seasonal Socialization
Events geared to local families who have children with
disabilities. These include an Autumn Festival,
Summer Splash, Spring Fling and Winter Fest. The goal
of these events is to provide families with
opportunities to interact with one another and with
The Barn staff and animals. 

Camp Geronimo: a unique and fun summer day
camp experience set in a safe, secure setting.
Campers learn new skills and make new friends.
Camp Geronimo is offered in six one-week sessions
and can accommodate up to 96 children (16 per
week) each summer. A minimum one-to-one ratio of
counselors to campers allows children with a range
of abilities to participate safely and successfully. A
Registered Nurse is on site to ensure each child’s
medical needs are met. 

Individual Program (IP): a one-on-one goal-based
program offered to children on a weekly basis for 12
weeks (two six-week sessions) each spring and fall.
Each participating child is paired with a trained
volunteer for a weekly one-hour session. A Barn
Activity Plan sets goals for the child and tracks
progress over time. Child/volunteer pairs
participate in activities that may improve fine and
gross motor skills, develop communication skills,
and build self-esteem.

Educational Field Trips: field trips are offered to
groups of students from schools and organizations
catering to the needs of differently abled children.
Local participants include the Chester County
Intermediate Unit, Downingtown Middle School, St.
Edmunds Home for Children, Overbrook School for
the Blind, Patton Middle School, and others. 
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161 Children & Families at 4 Socialization Events
11 Program Hours

140 Field Trip Participants 
33 Program Hours

21 Family Barn Visits
21 Program Hours

72 Campers
2,400 Program Hours

61 Individual Program Participants
534 Program Hours

22 Teen Individual Program Participants
192 Program Hours
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2024 STATISTICS
477 CHILDREN SERVED

3,191 PROGRAM HOURS

We serve children from the Greater Philadelphia region and they come to us with diagnoses of autism
spectrum disorder (ASD); Down syndrome; attention deficit hyperactivity disorder; cerebral palsy; physical
disabilities; epilepsy; genetic disorders; and intellectual and developmental disabilities. Approximately 68%
of the children served have ASD as a primary or secondary diagnosis.

While each child is unique in personality, needs and goals, all children experience The Barn's engaging and
fun environment where evidence-based progress is made.  Impact is measured through tracking data
including 1) program hours; 2) number of children; 3) ability to individualize programming; 4) program
satisfaction and 5) number of volunteer interactions. Pre-program assessments/surveys allow for
individualized support and fun tailored activities for youth that maximize impact. Post-program surveys allow
us to understand overall satisfaction and perceived programmatic outcomes.  The Barn works with schools
to provide visiting children with a fun and special experience during field trips.  We measure and support our
ability to provide financial support to those who need it. 
 



SURVEY RESPONSES

IMPROVEMENT
NO IMPROVEMENT
MAINTAINED SKILL

NOT
APPLICABLE

Communication Skills
Safety Skills
Social/Emotional Skills
Sensory Skills

14.4 %
24.2 %
14.2 %
33 %

85.6 %
75.8 %
75.8 %
66 %

0%
0%
10 %
1 %

SKILL

76% OF ALL INDIVIDUAL PROGRAM
CAREGIVERS SAW IMPROVEMENT IN THE
FOLLOWING SKILLS

72%
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IMPROVEMENT NO IMPROVEMENT
MAINTAINED SKILL

NOT
APPLICABLE

Communication Skills
Safety Skills
Social/Emotional Skills
Sensory Skills

SKILL

OF ALL TEEN INDIVIDUAL PROGRAM
CAREGIVERS SAW IMPROVEMENT IN
FOLLOWING SKILLS

CAMP
EXEPERIENCE

62.5% 
75 %
87.5 %
75 %

12.5% 
12.5 %
12.5 %
12.5 %

25 % 
12.5 %
0 %
12.5 %

99%

OF ALL CAMP GERONIMO CAREGIVERS
SAID THEY PLAN TO ENROLL THEIR CAMP 

11 % OF CHILDREN AGED OUT

RESPONSE

VERY BENEFICIAL
BENEFICIAL

79 % 
21 %

84%

OF ALL CAMP GERONIMO CAREGIVERS
SAID THAT THERE CAMPER HAD A GOOD
CAMP EXPERIENCE

Annually, staff analyze impact data to improve program delivery. Following each session, caregivers are
surveyed about 1) whether the program met expectations; 2) whether they would re-enroll their child in
programs; 3) whether they observed any positive carry-over behavior in other settings such as home or
school; and other measurable input for assessing success. 



“Camp was a great opportunity to practice social
skills and flexible thinking, try new fun activities,
and enjoy the animals! ~ Rebecca

“Camp has helped him become more social with
others and has been a great source of sensory
experiences that he loves.”

“It was amazing. It’s awesome how relaxed and
adaptable they were to her needs and abilities. It
was a positive atmosphere. My child had to attend
late one day due to a morning delay. I was able to
see some of their activities in progress when I
dropped her off and they are so wonderful and
patient. Very beneficial.” ~Rania

“Everyone was so friendly and helpful!”

“My children have participated in Camp Geronimo
for 4 years. This is their favorite camp to attend all
summer. I think the one-on-one counselor makes a
huge difference. I think the small camp size, the
numerous fun activities, the really patient animals,
and the fabulous leadership all make for a fabulous
experience. Each child gets what they need and
are validated and celebrated for who they are. My
kids told me they wanted to do two weeks next
year!”  ~ Melanie

“Thank you, Camp 
Geronimo for this 
wonderful 
opportunity you 
give my kids each
 year. We are so
grateful!”

CAMP FAMILY
TESTIMONIALS

“Each child was equitably given the
opportunity to learn/grow/participate. I
appreciated that structure was provided but
not enforced in a way that made the child feel
"bossed around." Autonomy being encouraged
was so beneficial for campers.”

“This summer I was lucky enough to work with
campers whom I have spent time with in the
past. Not only did I have great experiences
with these campers previously but I enjoyed
seeing their growth and their openness
towards me. One camper in particular has left
a strong impact on me because over time I
have been able to gain his trust and he in turn
has allowed me to help him. This is a big step
and I’m very lucky to have been able to see his
growth over time. When I first met him he was
hesitant towards me and wanted to do
everything on his own. While he definitely still
has an independent spirit, he has allowed me
to be with him and help him when needed
which is truly a big difference. I am honored to
be able to have a part in this growth, see his
smile, and hear his laugh. :)”
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COUNSELOR
TESTIMONIALS



INDIVIDUAL 
PROGRAM
TESTIMONIALS
“Initially, I think Marcellus was developing a
rapport with the team; he always seemed
excited to go to the farm as if it was a special
thing that he was doing. We saw a lot of
growth in him through the individual program
and we hope to participate again.” ~ Sade

“The program at the barn was amazing. It
allowed my son to be himself to connect with
nature. He really enjoyed it, and we saw a lot
of progress and one step directions and
communication where he started to verbalize
many words. He seemed excited each week to
go, and it seemed to be his favorite therapy. I
don’t think he considered it therapy but just
being a kid. We are excited to be offered the
opportunity and hope that this program can
continue to help other children and young
adults as it has helped my son.”

“I think his ability to follow multi step directions has
improved. Also, the barn visits are a great incentive
for him to listen and make good choices, so I think it
has carried over. Also it has carried over to speech
and home as we really work on his multi word
sentences and putting endings on words, and he is
motivated to do that when talking about the barn.”

“As a mother I feel so happy that there is a beautiful
place like this one for my son James. To see James
smiling every time when we have to go to the farm is
priceless. James loves the farm and he definitely
enjoys it , thank you so much.” ~ Alexis

“This program has far exceeded our expectations.
We look forward every week. Griffins attention has
greatly improved in this setting. It is so necessary to
get him away from the cell phone and it’s never a
struggle. We love this program!” ~ Beanie

“Volunteers and everyone at the Barn is wonderful
with teens and children. Very patient and so good.”

“This program has been fantastic for my daughter. It
has helped her grow and care more.” ~ Charles

“Thank you for beginning this wonderful program
and introducing my son to life on a farm.“

“We are so grateful that we found them programs at
the Barn and truly hope that the Barn continues to
expand their offerings for teens and other children
like Kai.” ~ Miranda

TEEN INDIVIDUAL
PROGRAM
TESTIMONIALS
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Volunteer Group Number of Volunteers Total Volunteer Hours

Camp Volunteers 43 1,574

Corporate Volunteers 140 560

Individual Program Volunteers 35 1,475

Board & Advisory Board 25
362

Socialization Event, Field Trip &
Fundraiser Volunteers

83 498

Professsional Clinical Volunteers 33 1,890

TOTAL VOLUNTEERS 359 6,359

OUR VOLUNTEERS

With only three full time staff, two part time camp directors and a part time barn
helper, The Barn is reliant on volunteers to help with program delivery, facility
maintenance, office help and more. 
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Thank you to our 350+ volunteers who
served over 6,300 hours 



Term School Number of
Students

Program of
Study Hours

Summer Salus 14 OT 392.35

Summer Jefferson EF 3 OT 62.59

Summer Jefferson CC 5 OT 149.06

Summer Widener 2 OT 51.79

Fall WCU 1 MSW 219.5

Fall UNH 1 Rec Therapy 564.15

Spring Arcadia 1
Psychology/ Art

Therapy
50

Summer DCCC 1 Work Study 5.5

Spring
Eastern

University
1 Psychology 116

Spring PCOM 1 Lifespan 13.58

Spring Jefferson EF 1 OT 37

Spring WCU 1 Social Work (UG) 177

Spring Widener 1 Lifespan 51.24

TOTAL 33 1,889.76

THE BARN’S
PROFESSIONAL
CLINICAL
AFFILIATION
PROGRAM

In addition to volunteers from our community, we partner with various colleges and
universities allowing students earning clinical credit toward their professional degrees
gain experience working with children in a unique setting. 
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CORPORATE & GROUP 
VOLUNTEERS

Psyma
Lease Direct
First Crew
BlackRock
Crystal Technologies
Crane Payment
Exton Malayali
Association
Incyte

On behalf of all at The Barn at Spring Brook Farm and the children and families we serve, thank
you to the 350+ volunteers who put in over 6,300 hours to facilitate programs and events,
help in the gardens, maintain the barn and care for our animals, serve on a committee, and/or
participate in a corporate or group volunteer project. Your generosity and dedication is truly
what makes The Barn the amazing place that it is!
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Revenue 2024 Year End

Hoe Down Fundraiser $174,782

Spring Fundraiser $105,648

Individual Donations $35,385

Grants $95,692

Annual Appeal $33,335

Camp Fees $38,065

Program Fees $18.613

Field Trips $2,400

Family Barn Visits $759

Socialization Events $4,107

Other Income $15,536

TOTAL $524,802

2 0 2 4  E X P E N S E / R E V E N U E
A L L O C A T I O N

Every year, we worked diligently to ensure the
majority of our revenue directly supported
program expenses (79%). 4% of expenses were
attributed to administration and 12% of
expenses were attributed to fundraising. Total
revenue in 2024 decreased by 8% over 2023’s
revenue and expenses in 2024 were 12% lower
than in 2023. 

The Barn's ability to draw funders to support
its mission continued to grow through 2024.
Funds raised through the Spring Fundraiser
and Fall Hoe Down increased this year.

Each year, in addition to self-subsidizing our
programs so they remain affordable,
scholarships are provided for need-based
financial assistance for children whose
families might be faced with financial
hardship. 

The Barn typically provides about 30% of
the children we serve with financial
support so they may participate in our
programs. In 2024, almost 20% of the
overall camp revenue was subsidized by
scholarships. 
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Programs
82.3%

Fundraising
13.5%

Administration
4.2%
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2024 Expenses2024 Revenue

2 0 2 4  E X P E N S E / R E V E N U E
A L L O C A T I O N

Fundraising
56%

Grants
19%

Program Fees
11.6%

Donations
7.4%

Annual Appeal
6%



The Barn at Spring Brook Farm is exceedingly grateful to the following individuals,
foundations and businesses for their time, talent and financial support of our mission*:

The Boudinot Foundation
Sharon and Andrew Cichocki
James and Ann Lim
Robert and Jennifer McNeil
Bob and Laura McLaughlin
Laura and Scott Woyak

Francis and Frances Abbott
Heather and John Harrison

First Cornerstone Foundation
George W. Rentschler Foundation
Land O’ Lakes Foundation
Ryan and Eileen McLaughlin
Mike and Melissa Molinini
Caroline Moran

*Our apologies for any unintentional errors or omissions. Please report these to thebarn@springbrook-farm.org

Joseph and Tammy Schorn
The Tally Foundation
Tom and Lynne Swartz
Dick and Carolyn Vermeil
Chrishan Villavarayan
Mark and Kathleen Wennell

DONORS $5,000 - $9,999

DONORS $20,000+ DONORS $10,000 - $19,999

Becket Family Foundation
Jayne and David Francis Bair
CCRES
The Becket Foundation
Chester County Community
Foundation
Patrick and Amy Conrad
Thomas and Christine Ditzler
Dolfinger McMahon Foundation
First Presbyterian Church of
West Chester
First Resource Bank
Elizabeth Flood
Mary Nell Flood
Franklin Mint Federal Credit
Union
Dr. Kerin Fresa
John and Kerry Harper
Haverford Trust
Steven and Ann Hutton

DONORS $1,000 - $4,999
Barbara Jordan
Stephen and Jean Kozicki
Elizabeth Lacey
Sandy and Howard Lebold
Stewart and Suzanne Levy
Mary Alice Malone
Gary and Erin Mercadante
Heather McIntosh
Joseph McIntosh
William and Cathleen
McManamon
Conrad and Missy Muhly
The Mushroom Festival, Inc.
James and Antoinette Orsini
Roman and Sharon Osidach
Peter Zimmerman Architects, Inc.
Stephanie Phillips
Phyllis Reca Foundation
Daryl and Kim Reigel
Chris Rosati and Anita Robbins

The Roemer Foundation
Karen Schneck
The Scholler Foundation
Tom Schorn
Nancy Shilcock
Mingo Stroeber and Michael
Galenski
Sun East Foundation
Team Toyota of Glen Mills
The Wawa Foundation
Dinalynn Worley
Robert Young and Carol Cinotti
Peter and Eliza Zimmerman

Frances and Rachel Abbott
Axalta Team
Steve and Ilene Berger Family Fund
Crane Fund for Widows and
Children
Don and Heather Carlino
Lauren and Marsh Chamberlin
Robert and Joan Dircks Foundation

The McCausland Foundation
Virginia Cretella Mars Foundation
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Blair and Jen Adam
Ellen Arnold
Blackbaud Giving Fund, Inc.
Gary and Roberta Bell
Abigail Birnbaum
Laurel and Robert Bobst
Jessica Bogusch
Rita Borzillo
Susanne and Jeffrey Breiseth
Jane Bridewell
Vanessa Burke
Leti Camacho
Megan Burns Campbell
Timothy Carter
Lauren and Daniel Cellucci
Charities Aid Foundation of America
Mary and Charles Clayton
Joni Coleman
Christopher and Jeanette Corgnati
Sherri Cornish
Barbara and George Cox
Kathleen and Dennis Curry
Chris DeFilippo
Catherine and Cristina Dertouzos
Jenn DeSisto
Meg DiMattina
Andrea DiPietro
Daniel DiPietro
Karen DiPietro
Robert and Kerry Dietzel
Julie Dinatale
Ria and Kevin Dougherty
Sarah Downs
Michael and Carol Duncan
Ellen Endslow
Michelle Alias
Alan and Susan Elko
Laura and Chad Feininger
John and Karen Gentile
Alan Gershenhorn
Lori and Stephen Gliva
Tina Georgiou
Elizabeth and Peter Guman

John and Barbara Harrison
Chirstopher Harrison
Melissa Heron
Jaclyn Hicks
Charles Hoffman
Dr. Klaus Hopster
Melanie Housey Hart
Susan and John Huber
Katherine Inoyama
Gayle and Bill Jeffries
Neil Jennings
Amy and Kevin Johnson
Paul and Mukherji Kenny
Erica Kilpatrick-Galbreath
Mike and Andrea Kiotis
Kristina Kukhilava
Phoebe Kitson-Davis
Roslyn Lalor
Kathleen Lamar
Karen and Michael Langer
Marcia and Mark Langerhans
Louis and Jill Leone
Brian Lombardo and Tracy Bach
Edward and Jennifer Luttrell
Alice Malone
Marquette Associates, Jeremy
Dubin
Amy and Kevin Johnson
Greg and Linda Mascioli
Maureen McCarthy
Ronald and Emily McClure
Carl Meister and Linda Hickman
Gayle Montgomery
John and Anne Moss
Jim and Carol Netter
Earl Newsome
James and Alice Noon
Eveyln Norton
Laura Paes
Anittah Neal Patrick
Keith Pension
Brenda and Mark Perkins
Mona Phillips

KayC and Reginald Pierce
Doug and Becky Pyle
Quaker City Foundation
Anita Robbins and Chris Rosati 
Jace Sarkar, Marian Nakada & friends
Stephen and Dawn Scanlan
Jo Anne Schiliro
Thomas and Judith Schubert
Duke and Melissa Scott
James and Marilyn Serum
Linda Shupp
Pamela and Andrew Simpson
Frank Skomorucha
Louise Smith
Elizabeth Snow
Sherryl and Theodore Strand
Regina and Gene Sullivan
Aaron Thomas
Ioana Tudose
Margaret Tucker
Louis and Joann Teti
Wei-Ju Tseng
West Chester Friends School
Urban Air and Adventure Trampoline Park
Umbreit Wileczek & Associates
JoAnn Willison
Janet and David Vermeil
Kurt Wagner
Bill Werndl
Helen Wessling
Edward and Kristine Winnick
Jess Woods
Nikki and Kenny Woods
Brianne Woyak
Jisoo Yoon
Anne Zimmerman
George and Gerri Zumbano

DONORS < $999

P A G E  1 5



BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Erica Kilpatrick-Galbreath, President
Joni Coleman, Vice President
Robert McLaughlin, Treasurer
Kerin Fresa, Secretary
Laura Woyak
Lauren Chamberlain
Jayne Bair
Mary Nell Flood
Heather (Drobish) Harrison
Shari Osidach
Roman Osidach
Mingo Stroeber
Dinalynn Worley
Susan Kuon

ADVISORY BOARD

Franny Abbott 
Francis Abbott III
Sharon Cichocki
Heather Carlino
Carol Atterbury 
Jeffrey Drobish 
Susan Elko
August Gerhardt 
Dr. James Orsini 
Dr. Karen Schneck
Joseph Schorn 
Mary Lou Sterge 

STAFF

Andrea Abernethy, Executive Director 
Raichel Barzilay, Program Manager 
Kelly Williams, Program Coordinator
Kelsey Fraim, Administrative Assistant
Nikki Woods, Administrative Assistant 
Bella Buchwald, Administrative Assistant
Chris Guldin, Facilities Manager 
Kathy McCarry, Barn Assistant

FOUNDER 
Mary Beth Drobish
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